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ATHLETES OF THE WEEK

Continued thanks to Harley Phillips of Desjardins Insurance 
for sponsoring our ATHLETES OF THE WEEK program

Janae Dyck is our St. Mary’s Athlete of the week, sponsored by Har-
ley Phillips.  She is  a senior on the Auroras basketball team, who has 
worked hard and done everything that has been asked of her both on 
and off  the basketball court.  Over the past couple of weeks in league 
fi nals and Zones,  Janae stepped in and played at a higher level to 
support the needs of her teams and fi nish the season on a strong note.  
While doing so, Janae averaged 12.4 points and 7.6 rebounds per 
game!  We are proud of how she stepped up and contributed.  Thank 
you for your dedication to the Auroras this season.  Great work Janae!!

Jocelyn Planger is our St. Mary’s Athlete of the week, sponsored by 
Harley Phillips. Jocelyn was recognized by her community coach 
for her performance in Taekwon-Do.  Jocelyn is an extremely hard 
working athlete who not only spends hours in the dojang but at the 
gym cross training. Jocelyn was the TOP overall competitor from the 
Nationals in Regina with 3 gold medals and a Silver medal, not an 
easy task. All the coaches at Champion Taekwon-Do are excited to see 
what Jocelyn will accomplish next! 

Jack Bell is our St. Mary’s Athlete of the week for his play on the 
St. Mary’s Celtics high school boys basketball team.  His dedication 
to the Celtics does not go unnoticed. Jack attends every practice and 
game, and always gives 100% eff ort on the court.  His strong work 
ethic, and enthusiasm on defense is a contributor to the success of the 
Celtics basketball team.  Keep up the great work Jack!

Mckenzie Siemens is our St. Mary’s Athlete of the week, sponsored by 
Harley Phillips.  McKenzie is a Grade 9 on the starting lineup of the 
Aurora basketball team.  Mckenzie brings a spark and energy to the 
team that is resilient and infectious.  Her hustle on defense and going 
for the loose ball has created many turnovers as well as disruption to 
the other teams.    Mckenzie has a can-do attitude and willingness to 
work hard whether she is cheering for teammates from the sidelines or 
bringing the ball up the court as the point guard.  Thank you for your 
dedication to the Auroras this season.  Job well done  Mckenzie!!



The food trucks are coming BACK!  
Thursday, June 16th!

Does your class want to be served fi rst 
on food truck day?   Bring in items for the 
food bank for your classes chance to be 
dismissed before everyone else!  Food 

bank items accepted now until April 14! 
Please give items to Mrs. Ulrick in the library!

food trucks food trucks 
for the food for the food 
bank!bank!



Each grade has their own 
food truck game piece 
which is racing to the 
finish line.  How far their 
truck moves, depends 
on how many items for 
the food bank students 
bring in.  As each truck 
crossed the finish line, 
this will determine who 
gets to be served first, 
second, third, etc., on 
our food truck day on 
June 16.

Thank you to everyone who has contributed to our food 
drive!  To date, we have collected almost 1500 items and 
we will continue to collect until Thursday, April 14th!  A BIG 
SHOUT OUT to the O’Grady family who have donated a total 

of 588 items on their own as of March 30, 2022

y
June 16.



office hours for sms teachers

Ms.  Buit     Mondays   3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mr. Bergenhenengowen   Tuesdays   3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Do you need extra help with any subjects or assignments?  Check out this chart for extra 
time the teachers are putting in for just that reason.  Stop in and ask your questions, or get 
the help you need.  Parents are also welcome to stop in for a chat during these extra hours.

Semester 2 (2021-2022)

Mr. Doolittle    Thursdays   3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Ms. Gatz     Tuesdays   3:30 - 4:00 p.m. 

Mr. Kraemer    Mondays   3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mrs. Lagler     Thursdays   3:15 - 3:45 p.m. 

Mr. Marchesin    Mondays   3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mr. Makarchuk    Wednesdays   3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mrs. Meier     Wednesdays   3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mrs. Siemens    Mon/Wednesdays  3:15 - 3:30 p.m.

Mrs. Smith     Thursdays   3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Ms. Vienneau    Wednesdays   3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mr. Vornbrock    Thursdays   3:15 - 3:45 p.m.



Our Cinderella Project & Tux Shop 
registration is open!

Students in need are resourced with free 
graduation attire. The program provides 
graduating students with dresses, suits, 
and appointments for hair, makeup and 
photography. You can register now to book 
your appointment by following this link: 
https://buff .ly/347i5HE

Are you a Photographer, Makeup Artist, 
Nail Technician or Hairdresser?

The Cinderella Project & Tux Shop provides 
graduating students with free dresses, suits, 
and appointments for hair, makeup, nails and 
photography. We are accepting donations 
for all the above-mentioned items, including 
services from Photographers, Makeup 
Artists, Nail Technicians and Hairdressers. 
If you would like to get involved and make 
a diff erence in the life of a Taber grad, you 
can send us a message or email us at taber@
mycitycare.ca

Mycitycare Taber

Altar Server practice on Sunday, 
April 3 from 4-5pm. Current and new 

members are welcome to join us.

PARENTS:  Please complete your 
2022/2023 student registration on 
your Parent Powerschool Account.



OFF-CAMPUS NEWS

Your Off-Campus Team
Mark Boschee  - Off-Campus Coordinator  Cell: 587-220-4258 or Email: boscheem@holyspirit.ab.ca

Wendy Gurr - Career PracƟƟoner - 403-327-4596 Ext 312 or Email: gurrw@holyspirit.ab.ca
Wendy McAdam  - Dual Credit Liaison—  403-327-4596 Ext 313 or Email: mcadamw@holyspirit.ab.ca

Student Apprentice Power Line Technician

Off-Campus EducaƟon has a summer employment posiƟon for a student as a Power Line 
Technician who  will have successfully completed grade 10 or 11 by the end of June. Students will need to 
have a valid drivers license, be a self starter, be willing to learn and willing to work outside.  Students will be 
part of the Registered ApprenƟceship Program and will earn credits towards their High School Diploma as 
well as being paid $20.00 an hour. Students should have an interest in the Electrical trade. Deadline to apply 
is April 7th.  Contact Mr. Boschee at 587-220-4358 for applicaƟon forms and for more informaƟon.

Registered Apprenticeship Program (RAP) Information Evening
Thursday, April 28, 2022 at 7:00pm     For grade 9 to 12 students and their parents/guardians

This informaƟon evening will start out with a tour of the new Southland Trailer plant at 4400-9th Ave 
North in Lethbridge. At 7:30 the tour will move to 828 – 45 St. North in Lethbridge (InternaƟonal Vehicle 

Museum) to hear presentaƟons on how the program works, how students can become involved and Ɵme to 
ask quesƟons. Students will also be able to try out a virtual welder. Students and parents can then view 

George Kirkham’s InternaƟonal Vehicle collecƟon. Refreshments will be provided. For more informaƟon and 
to RSVP contact Mr. Boschee at 587-220-4358 or at boscheem@holyspirit.ab.ca

Lethbridge College

Wind Industry Day 
April 8th  - 1pm to 6pm
In the Trades and Technologies 
Building
Students will be able to explore 
the tools, equipment and 
technology used in the Wind 
Turbine Industry.  For more 
informaƟon contact: 
trades.lc@lethbridgecollege.ca

Not sure of a career direction?

The General Arts and Science program at 
Lethbridge College is a great place to explore and 
discover your passion. Hone your academic habits 
at Lethbridge College, where class sizes are small, 
instructors know you by name and a supporƟve 
community helps you discover who and what you 
want to be. You can complete the first two years 
of a four-year degree at Lethbridge College and 
then transfer to a university with the confidence 
and skills to succeed. To begin your journey, plan 
to aƩend the University Transfer Mini-Fair at 
Lethbridge College on Friday, April 29 from 1:00-
3:00. Contact Mrs. McAdam at 
mcadamw@holyspirit.ab.ca for more 
informaƟon.

Send in your March Ɵme sheets or pay stubs to 
Mr. Boschee or Mrs. Gurr

Southland InternaƟonal



The St. Mary’s Spring 
Concert will be held on 
Wednesday, May 18th at 7pm 
in the school gym.  Please 
mark your calendar for 
this date.  The students are 
working very hard and look 
forward to performing for a 
full house. 

The Grade 6 Band completed their annual workshop on March 16th.  This year, the group 
stayed in Taber and worked with the grade 6 students from D.A. Ferguson and Barnwell 
school at the Taber Civic Centre.   The students had a wonderful time and learned a 
great deal.    Thank you to the following parents for helping out with supervising our 
students and moving instruments: Mrs. Church, Mrs. Kuryvial, and Mr Bruce.  Your help 
is very appreciated.

The St. Mary’s Junior/Senior Band trip to Banff will take place May 2nd to 4th.  We wish 
the students and chaperones a safe trip.

The next executive meeting of the St. Mary’s Band Booster Club will be Tuesday, May 
31st at 7pm in the band room.  All interested parents are invited to attend.

Looking for something to help keep your son/daughter motivated with their practicing? 
Our school library has a selection of Play-a-long books of various styles to help keep 
your child playing.   They include a CD which has an accompaniment that goes along 
with the student’s practicing.  Please see Mrs. Ulrick or Mr. Makarchuk for more details.

Band News



Date

RE: YOUTH RECRUITMENT - RYPEN

To Whom it May Concern,

The Rotary Youth Program of Enrichment (RYPEN) is an annual 4-day camp for aspiring leaders, 
aged 13 to 17. This once in a lifetime event is free to participants and sponsored by Rotary 
Clubs across the District 5360. RYPEN will run on September 16 to 19, 2022 at a camp on the 
Little Bow Travers Reservoir.

The camp is led by a group of committed professionals, many of them Rotarians, to make 
RYPEN a memorable experience. All adults at the camp carry current police record checks and 
have completed the Rotary Volunteer Application Process.

To ensure a successful event, we are reaching out to you to help us identify youth who will be 
interested to attend the camp. RYPEN is ideal for teenagers who are looking to grow, develop 
their leadership skills, expand their comfort zone, and try out a new adventure. Participants 
must be between 13 and 17 years old when the camp happens.

When considering someone as a participant, think about whether this person has 
demonstrated perseverance, courage, and resourcefulness. Academic standing should not be 
the deciding factor. Any young person that would benefit from developing their skills and 
confidence is welcome. Participants should be confirmed by June 30. This camp does fill up 
quickly, so we encourage participants to register as early as possible.

To register a youth, we recommend reaching out to your local Rotary club first to inquire about 
their available spots as this number will vary between clubs. You can find your nearest club at 
https://rotary5360.ca/clubdirectory. If your local club’s spots have already been filled the youth 
can sign up for a waitlist for a limited number of community sponsorships. However, we 
strongly recommend connecting with your local club first as there is no guarantee when signing 
up for community sponsorship. More information, including the sign-up form, can be found on 
our website www.rypen5360.org.

Thank you for supporting us in finding youth that will benefit from this amazing experience. If 
you have any questions at all, please reach out to me or you can email rypen5360@gmail.com.

Sincerely,

Jerry Firth, Camp Coordinator

On behalf of the RYPEN Leadership Team


